
Twenty Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
6 October 2024  —  Year B  

 

Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish  

Our mission is to be a welcoming, prayerful, embracing parish, united in Christ, strengthening the faith and transforming 
the spiritual life of the community.  We aim to be caring and responsive, sharing the Good News, and living the values of 

the Gospel. 

Dear Parishioners, 
 
It feels great to be back home and with you after a very relaxing vacation.  Lord Howe 
Island, where I spent 21 days, is a beautiful, remote island that lies due east of Port 
Macquarie, NSW, and has the southernmost coral reefs in the Pacific Ocean.  I 
described the island in a previous Parish Newsletter Message as an Eden.  I highly 
recommend the island to anyone who might be seeking a quiet refugee and a chance to 
be other worldly.  And another plus, you don’t need a passport to travel to the island. 
 
I would like to express my gratitude to my brother Priests for covering our Parish’s 
Sunday Masses during my absence on vacation; to Deacon Kelemete Ta’ale for leading 
the weekly Wednesday Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion services at Banyo; 
and most especially to our Parish Manager, Debra Visser, for holding things together so 
competently, whilst also having to deal single-handedly with the funeral arrangements 
for her mother, Bernadeen Hodby, because her brother and sister were both overseas 
at the time of her mother’s passing. A big thank you too, to other Parish Staff members, 
Carmel Spargo and Jill Piper, for the way that they supported Debra as she coped with 
the grief of her mother’s death, arranging the funeral, whilst simultaneously managing 
the Parish business. 
 
Tomorrow, Monday, October 7, marks the first anniversary of the Hamas terrorist 
incursion, massacre of 1,200 Israelis, and the capturing of hostages, before returning to 
the safety of their Gaza underground tunnels.  It was an reprehensible event that 
appalled many from all around the world. As a Parish, we have responded positively to 
the Pope’s call for prayers for a peaceful end to the Gaza/Israel war for the last twelve 
months with our praying of three Hail Mary’s during or Sunday and Weekday 
Masses.  Prior to the October 7, 2023 event, our Parish was already praying three Hail 
Mary’s for peace to reign in the Ukraine/Russia war.  And now, with war having broken 
out between Israel and Lebanon’s Hezbollah militia during this past week, we will 
broaden our prayers for peace to include this conflict too. 
 
Whilst I was on vacation, I read an article that advised that Easter Sunday in 2025 will 
have a rare occurrence, and it is this.  Easter Sunday next year will see the alignment of 
the Gregorian and Julian Calendars.  The Julian Calendar is used by Eastern Orthodox 
Churches; the Gregorian Calendar is used by our Church, the Western Rite 
Church.  Pope Gregory XIII authorised the change to our Church’s calendar in 1582 
because some of our major Church feasts, such as Easter, did not always align with the 
proper seasons.  So, in 2025, all Churches (Eastern and Western) will celebrate the 
Resurrection of our Lord and Saviour, on the same Sunday, April 20.  It’s just a bit of 
trivia, but I thought that you be interested to know this. 
 
Finally, I would like to draw your attention to the Statement by the Catholic Bishops of 
Queensland, As We Look To The State Election, a limited number of copies are 
available today for collection.  This is the Catholic Church’s official statement in relation 
to our upcoming October 26 State Election.  In their collaboration on the statement, 
they urge those seeking election at this year’s State election to speak the truth, and 
those who will vote for them (all eligible voters), to use their ballot for the good of 
all.  They conclude their statement with this paragraph: ‘In such a world and at this 
time, we would ask of those seeking election and those who will elect them that, beyond 
the seductions of the lie, they tell the truth, that they resist the pressures of polarisation 
and work for the good of all, and that they recognise populism for what it is and fully 
respect the processes of democracy and the rule of law.’  The Bishops have recorded a 
video of them delivering their Statement in person, and it is worth viewing.  If you have 
an internet service, you can access this video  using this link address: https://
brisbanecatholic.org.au/life/queensland-bishops-election-statement/ 
 
May the week ahead be a spirit-filled one, and my God bless you all. 
 
Fr Dan 
Parish Priest 

PARISH DIRECTORY 
Parish Office:  136 Buckland Road, Nundah  4012  
          (corner Buckland Road & Bage Street) 
Ph:  3324 3870 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Website: www.banyonundahcatholic.org.au  
Facebook:  Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Friday 9.00am - 4.00pm 
                    

PARISH TEAM 
Fr Daniel Redhead  —  Parish Priest  
Email: pp.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au     
Ph:  3324 3874    
Ms Debra Visser  —  Parish Manager 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Jillian Piper — Administrative Assistant 
Email:  assistant.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au  
Mrs Carmel Spargo  —  Finance Officer 
Email: nundah.finance@bne.catholic.net.au 
Mrs Angela Greathead  — Sacramental Coordinator 
Email: sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Catherine Byrnes  — Local Safeguarding  
 Representative 
Email: lsr.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
STOPLine If you think it’s wrong ...report it. 
STOPLine Phone: 1800 304 550 
Email: AOB@stoplinereport.com 
 

MASS CENTRES 
Corpus Christi Church  65 Bage Street, Nundah  
Holy Trinity Church  352 St Vincent’s Road, Banyo  
 

PARISH SCHOOLS 
St Pius V Primary  Mr Peter Gordon  -  Principal    
Ph:  3267 7306    
Email: pbanyo@bne.catholic.edu.au 
St Joseph’s Primary  Ms Kristen Garrett -   
Acting Principal  Ph: 3266 2405 
Email:  pnundah@bne.catholic.edu.au  
Mary MacKillop College Mrs Erin Wedge  -  Principal 
Ph:  3266 2100        
Email: mmc@bne.catholic.edu.au 
 

RECONCILIATION  
Saturday 4pm  -  5pm Holy Trinity Church, Banyo 
 

WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  -  Saturday (vigil) 6pm  
and Sunday 9.30am   
Holy Trinity, Banyo  -  Sunday 7.30am and 5pm 
 

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  
Monday 7am and Friday 9am  
Holy Trinity, Banyo 
Wednesday 9am and Thursday 6.30pm   
 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL 
All enquiries for assistance Ph: 1800 846 643      
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Please Pray for  
Those who are sick:  
Tom Cusack, Neil Casey, Justin Carr, Jacqueline Casimento, 
John Davies, Doug Desouza, Barbara Kolosowski,  Philomena 
L’Huillier, Maria Moltmann, Marigold Reid, the Ring family.  
 
Recently Deceased 
Margaret Barlow —  long time parishioner, funeral details yet 
to be advised 
Marcia Targato 
 

Anniversaries 
Ada Redhead 
Feriero & Claremont Families 
 

 Lord, show them your loving care 
This list will be refreshed at the beginning of each month.  

If you know someone who needs to remain on this list,  
please contact the Parish Office. 

 

STEWARDSHIP 
“So out of the ground the Lord God formed every beast of the field 
and every bird of the air, and brought them to the man to see what 
he would call them; and whatever the man called every living 
creature, that was its name.”   (Genesis 2:19) 
 
The creation story reminds us of two important points.  First, since 
the start, God has put the entire world into our care.  Second, 
stewardship has been around since the beginning of mankind, it 
isn’t something recently invented by the Church.  Just as past 

generations built our Church, it is now our responsibility to 
continue to nurture and develop these gifts 
for future generations. 
 

 

 Devotions to Our Lady of Fatima during 
the month of October2024 
Approval and blessings from Fr Dan, for 
Nundah and Banyo parishioners who visit 
Corpus Christi and Holy Trinity churches to 
have the opportunity to receive the statue of 

Our Lady of Fatima (approx. 18" tall), that was blessed at the Our 
Lady's Shrine in Portugal, to be taken to their homes for 24 hours 
during the month of October 2024. 
  

For bookings from 30th September to 15th October, please contact 
Mirna Desouza on 0407 055 764. 
  

For bookings from 16th to 31st October, please contact Bertha 
D’Souza on 0421 149 575. 
  

Our Lady’s statue will be available for collection at 6pm on the day of 
your choice, for 24 hours from the entrances of Holy Trinity Church, 
Banyo, and  Corpus Christi Parish office at Nundah to be returned the 
following day at 6pm at the same collection points. 
 

Faith Foundations Short Course for Parish 
If you’ve wondered, What’s next? Or are looking for new ways to 
share, experience and learn about your faith with others -  this is 
your chance to dip a toe in the water. This online course features 
six live, fortnightly workshops with interactive discussions all 
from home. Suitable for both newcomers and those advancing 
their education journey, it includes contemporary teaching, lively 
discussions, and optional personal reading and videos to deepen 
your Bible understanding. 
 

The course caters to various learning levels, exploring the Bibles 
key themes and divine inspiration. It aims to enhance your 
personal faith and can be applied in parish or ministry settings. 
You may also pursue the 11238NAT Diploma of Christian Ministry 
and Theology with assessment from the Institute of Faith 
Education (National Provider No. 31402). 
 

ARCHDIOCESE OF BRISBANE & FLOCKNOTE  
Have you signed up for Flocknote? 
 

The month of September was to be 
the month in which all parishioners 
signed up to our new database. 
 

We have had 37 families register to 
date.  Thank you so much to these 
families for jumping on board!  Many 
of you haven’t yet signed up. 

 

We urge you to do this today.  It will only take a 
moment of your time.  I’m looking forward to 
seeing my inbox overflowing with notifications of 
your signups. 
 

For more information about Flocknote, please watch this 
recording by Archbishop Mark Coleridge. 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0zhdXy9mgnw 
 

Parishioners and visitors are invited to use the link or QR code to 
sign up and register with the parish. If you have any questions, 
please speak with the Parish Office.  
 

Please go to https://banyonundahcath.flocknote.com/register or 
scan the QR code to register today! 

ST. TERESA OF CALCUTTA: 6TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 
This year we are celebrating the sixth anniversary of the Shrine 
dedicated to St. Teresa of Calcutta at the Marian Valley, 
Canungra.  You are invited with your family & friends to share this 
special milestone celebration as we spread the message of 
Mother Teresa across our communities. 
 
Let us join as a community on a “Pilgrimage of Prayer” to the 
Marian Valley to celebrate the life of Mother Teresa and 
strengthen our faith in God. 
  
The 6th anniversary of the St Teresa of Calcutta Shrine at Marian 
Valley, Canungra, is on Saturday, 12 October 2024.  The 
anniversary will be celebrated with a Mass at 11 am followed by a 
procession to the Shrine at 12 pm.  This year, the Mass will be 
celebrated in the New Divine Mercy Chapel. 
  
Bus Pilgrimage: A bus is being organised for parishioners to travel 
to the Marian Valley.   Tickets are $ 30.00 per person for the 
round trip, departing at 8:15 am and returning at 3 pm. 
  
Expressions of Interest: 
If you would like to join in a truly peaceful experience to the 
Marian Valley, please contact Evarist D'Souza on Mobile: 
0402 513 803.  If you are self-driving, please check the Mother 
Teresa Shrine website for any changes:  
http://www.motherteresashrine.com.au/  
 
Share your Blessings: 
Donations received will be used by the Missionaries of Charity to 
provide meals for homeless and families who are doing it tough in 
Brisbane. 
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Acknowledgement of Country 
‘We, the parishioners of the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish, acknowledge the 

Turrbal and Yuggera Peoples, who are the Traditional Custodians of this land. We 
pay respect to the Elders past, present and future and extend that respect to 

other Aboriginal and Torres  Strait Islander People present.    

 

Thank you to the 

priests who helped out 

while Father enjoyed 

his vacation. 

LITURGICAL ANNUALS FOR 2025 
The new liturgical year begins on 1st December.  Orders have now 
closed for Break Open the Word and the Daily Mass Book for 
2025. 
 

When supplies arrive, they will be delivered to your Mass Centre 
for your collection.  We will be in touch with further information 
when we have a delivery date. 
 

In the meantime, why not pre-order your copy of Hope Reigns, 
your Advent reflection resource available from 
adventplus.com.au 

HOPE REIGNS – ADVENT RESOURCE 
The Archdiocese of Brisbane 2024 Ad-
vent Resource is now available for pre-
order!  Hope Reigns is a new 25-day 
reflection resource created for use dur-
ing Advent by groups and individuals. 
Each daily reflection is written by guest 
writer Br. Damien Price cfc (Christian 
Brother of the Oceania Province) each 
day is  accompanied by reflection ques-
tions and a concluding prayer. 
 
With small groups in mind, we have purposefully reformatted the 
Sunday reflections to make this resource more open to use in an 
Advent small group setting. Each Sunday has a longer format in-
cluding small group prompts, an opening prayer, the Gospel read-
ing, a Sunday reflection, discussion questions and a concluding 
prayer. Pre-order now via adventplus.com.au 

NOVEMBER IS THE MONTH OF HOLY SOULS 
If you would like your loved one remembered at Mass in 
November, now is the time to be planning!  Envelopes will be 
available at your Mass Centre in the coming weeks. 

THE POPE’S PRAYER INTENTIONS October: For a Shared Mission  
Pope Francis asks for prayers so that the Church “continues to 
support a synodal way of life, under the sign of co-responsibility, 
promoting participation, communion, and shared mission among 
priests, religious, and laypeople.” 

Synod24 Prayer 
 

Creator Spirt, whose breath of life  
makes all things new.   

 
We gather around Your table of communion, 

as many parts of one body, grounded in the hope, joy 
and mission of the Risen Christ. 

 
We open our minds and hearts, so we can be 

nourished and enlivened by your presence, ready to 
be the hope, joy and mission of the Risen Christ. 

 
We make space for the many stories of hurt, exclusion 

and silence of those within, and on the edges of our 
communities, so we may be in service of the hope, joy 

and mission of the Risen Christ. 
 

As your breath of life flows in us and through us, 
may we be a vessel for your bold creativity 

so we may be the hands and feet of the hope, joy and 
mission of the Risen Christ.  

 
We ask this in the name of the Risen Christ.   

 
Amen. 

adventplus.com.au
adventplus.com.au


 

Parish Events this Week  
Monday  7 October — PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Our Lady of the Rosary 
NO 7.00am Mass Corpus Christi Nundah today 
8.00am Adoration for 24 hours, Corpus Christi Nundah 

OFFICE CLOSED FOR KINGS BIRTHDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
 

Tuesday 8 October 
8.00am Adoration for 24 hours, Holy Trinity Banyo 
 

Wednesday 9 October 
9.00am Mass Holy Trinity Banyo  
12.00pm Care and Concern meeting, Parish House, Banyo 
 

Thursday 10 October  
11.00am Funeral Mass for Marcia Targato at Corpus Christi, 
Nundah 
6.30pm Mass Holy Trinity Banyo 
 

Friday 11 October  
9.00am Mass Corpus Christi Nundah 
 

Saturday 12 October  
6.00pm Vigil Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah 
 

Sunday 13 October 
7.00am Rosary, Holy Trinity Banyo 
7.30am Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo 
9.00am Rosary, Corpus Christi Nundah  
9.30am Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah   
5.00pm  Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo  

PARISH MINISTRIES  
      

WHS Representative 
Mrs Patricia Corfield  

Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
 

Parish Computer Project 
Email: nundahcomputerproject@gmail.com  

 

Eucharistic Adoration 
"The greatest love story of all time  

is contained in a tiny white Host." Fulton J. Sheen 
Mrs Colina Knol    

Email: northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com 
Please contact Colina if you can assist in filling vacancies. 

 

BAPTISMS 
Please contact the parish office for a baptism pack.   

Families meet with Fr Dan for preparation. 
Baptisms are held at  

 Corpus Christi, Nundah on the 2nd Saturday of the month 
 Holy Trinity, Banyo on the 3rd Saturday of the month. 

Mass Settings 
Penitential Rite: 3A  

Gloria: Prayed 

Responsorial Psalm 

(R.)      May the Lord bless us all the days of our lives. 
 

Gospel Acclamation 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
  If we love one another, 
  God will live with us in perfect love. 
Alleluia! 
 

Nicene Creed: Prayed 

Preface for Sundays in Ordinary Time: 1 

Eucharistic Prayer: 2 

Eucharistic Acclamation: 1 

Readings  28th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
First Reading   Wisdom 7:7-11 
Second Reading  Hebrews 4:12-13 
Gospel Reading  Mark 10:17-27 

There is a lot of illness around  
at the moment.   
Please remember to be diligent and  
consider those in our community that are 
at greater risk and with lower immunity 
to the various bugs being shared at the  
moment.  
 
Please use the hand sanitiser provided in 
our church spaces. 

CORPUS CHRISTI REPAIR AND RESTORATION FUNDRAISING DRIVE 
TARGET $1,000,000 

Thank you to all those who have so generously donated to our 
restoration fund.  The job is not over yet, we are still working 
towards our target of $1 million.  If you are able to contribute 
towards the cost of restoration and repair work to our beautiful 
heritage-listed Corpus Christi Catholic Church, please use the details 
below for donations.  Thank you for your financial assistance. 

Fr Daniel Redhead   
 
Account Name: Church Restoration 
BSB: 064-786 
Account Number: 100 025 586 
Description:  Please include your name here unless you wish to 
remain anonymous. 
Cash or Cheque: Envelopes are available at the rear of the church. 
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